CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 16th April, 2018
       Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chairman), Gerald Thomas, Tim Mason, David Raymond, 
                      Alan Price, Jill  Morgan, C Cllr. Neil Prior, Clerk – Vanessa Walker
1. Mathry One-Way System

Mr. John Price – PCC – attended the meeting to discuss the existing Mathry one-way system which drivers are ignoring.  After a site visit, Mr. Price confirmed that the options include  creating a two way flow with a give way sign by the pub or to move the existing island to redirect the traffic flow.  He will discuss the problem with other Officers at Pembs County Council and put forward suggestions to the Community Council.
2. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 19th March, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

3. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders
· Haggard Field, Mathry – issues with dumping of spoil.  Resolved.
· Cllrs: Jill Morgan, Alan Price, and the Clerk attended the meeting with PCC on the 26th March.  It was a very interesting meeting.

· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant (second home grant funding) – ideas put forward were:  

spotlights lighting up the church (lack of house lighting near the church caused by empty second homes);  public toilets;  path up to the church;  refurbishment of monument.
The Clerk was asked to register the Community Council’s interest.    Councillors were asked to put forward other ideas with potential costs.   www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/grants.  For the next meeting.
4. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:                  
           Account information:  
Balance of current a/c as at 31st March, 2018 - £1832

                                                   Balance of deposit a/c as at 31st March, 2018 - £3002
                                     
5. PLANNING
PCNPA - Planning Permission Granted

NP/17/0744/FUL: Maes yr Haf, Abercastle – 1.5 storey side extension to create garden room and sun lounge
6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) PCNPA – Local Development Plan – deposit proposals consultation – end date 1st June, 2018 received.   Defer to next meeting.            

b) PCNPA – LDP Annual Monitoring Report Consultation – end of consultation 1st June, 2018 received.             
      c)   Pembrokeshire Public Services Board – Well-being Plan for Pembrokeshire (courtesy of C Cllr.  

            Neil Prior) received.
      d)   PCC – copy of the Trust Deed in respect of land for a Community Hall, between the Church  

            of Wales and Mathry Community Council (dated 1980) and non domestic rate notices for Mathry 
            Community Hall and Mathry Public Toilet received on behalf of Mathry Hall Management 
            Committee. Given to Cllr. Jill Morgan.





e)   PCC – Town and Community Council guide to community dog watch schemes received.

f)    Hywel Dda Health Board – consultation on healthcare services – invitation to Town & Community  

      Councils Event – Monday 23rd April at 6pm in Pembrokeshire Archives, Haverfordwest received. 
      The  Health Board plans to present a number of proposals which will change the way they provide 
      health and care.
g)   PCC – Call for Candidates Sites – LDP 2 received.  This allows members of the public to nominate sites they consider should be identified for, or protected from, development by the new Local Development Plan.  A form and guidance note together with more information on the Candidate Site  process is available at:  www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/local-development-plan-review/candidates-sites.   
7. PUBLIC TOILET 
Probable opening now 1st June.   The Clerk was asked to send the tender poster to Cllr. Alan Price putting up around the village and to put a copy on the website.

8. COMMUNITY HALL

9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
The latest Cabinet meeting has approved a Programme for Administration for its coalition Cabinet. 
C Cllr. Prior will send the Clerk a copy.   He discussed the current parking situation at Abereiddy 

and the complicated stakeholder situation.  A local company is now managing the parking on the beach and the adjacent field and charging car parking charges.


10. FRENCH TWINNING
Mr. Anthony Harries attended the meeting to discuss the French Twinning arrangements this year which will be the 30th Anniversary.    The trip will be from the 7th to the 14th August and travel will be by air. Councillors asked about a present to commemorate the anniversary and after discussion it was agreed that the Community Council and the Twinning Committee give a joint present.  Councillors would make suggestions and consider a present for the return visit next year. For the next meeting. 

Anthony Harries will stay on as Chairman until August this year but wishes to give up the Chairmanship after that.   He will let the Council know when the next Committee meeting will be.
11. VILLAGE GREEN

Councillors discussed the lack of progress with its proposed purchase of the village greens.   The Clerk was asked to send another letter to the University of Wales.

12.   Llais Rhian has asked for Mathry news for future editions.

Signed …………………………………….

Date   ……………………………………..
